
To: Dr. Charles Johns

Board of Education

From: Dr. R.J. Gravel

Date: Monday, June 14, 2021

Re: Facility Rental Agreements with Glenbrook Racquet Club

Recommendation

It is recommended that the Board of Education authorize the administration to enter into facility rental

agreements with the Glenbrook Racquet Club during the summer and fall months of 2021.

Background

Board Policy 5030 authorizes school facilities to be utilized by outside organizations that are consistent

with the purposes of the school, do not interfere with the regular operations of the school, and are of

benefit to the district.  The policy was recently revised in May 2020 and defined the consideration process

for facility rental requests submitted by student activity groups, tax-supported entities, section 501(c)(3),

and other community groups.

Most facility rentals come from not-for-profit organizations and tax-supported entities (e.g., elementary

school districts, park districts).  These requests are considered by the Associate Principals for

Administrative Services (for Glenbrook North and Glenbrook South) or the Director of Operations / CSBO

(for all other facilities), in collaboration with other administrators and stakeholders.  The focus of this

consideration process is ensuring that the request falls within the criteria defined within policy and that

approval will not disrupt existing programs or the needs of our students and district-sponsored programs.

Occasionally the school district will receive a facility request from a local business.  When a request from a

business is received, the administration considers the request in the same manner as described previously

but is not authorized to approve the request independently. Alternatively, such a request may be

submitted to the Board of Education for approval.

Earlier this month, we received a request from the Glenbrook Racquet Club (1801 Janke Drive,

Northbrook) to utilize the tennis courts at Glenbrook South.  The request (attached) includes the use of

courts when they are not being used for either our high school team activities or our extensive summer

camp programs.  Additionally, it should be noted that the Glenbrook Racquet Club also offers its facility to

both Glenbrook North and South to support our programs during the school year.

After discussing the request with stakeholders that utilize the tennis courts, the Glenbrook South

administration supports approving the rental request. As a result, I recommend that the Board of

Education authorize the administration to enter into facility rental agreements with the Glenbrook

Racquet Club during the summer and fall months of 2021.
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